Wednesday June 22nd, 2011
Preserve @ Cardinal Creek Maintenance Association Meeting
The meeting started at 7: 05 pm by President Deb Jones.  A roll call of board members present was initiated and all were present.  President Deb Jones read the meeting minutes from 03-23-11.  These minutes were approved by Pete Leigh (30132 Autumn Drive) and seconded by Jane Trudeau-Smith (230 Pelicans Nest). Secretary Jack Jensen documented the meeting minutes.  Eighteen homeowners (including the board) were present for the meeting.
Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank and Associates presented the current financial report to the homeowner’s which shows a current operating account balance of $8109.91.   The current outstanding account receivables balance is $36,520.96.  The current accounts payable balance is ($4597.70).  The total capital account balance is $40, 183.17. 

Old business reviewed:  Pool opened on the weekend on June 4th after successfully passing inspection by the Will county inspector.  Zach Darabaris also successfully completed his training class and is now certified to test and maintain the pool chemical levels.  Zach tests the pool twice a day for the appropriate levels of chemicals and also cleans the pool a minimum of at least once a day.  A list of all homeowners in good standing with their association dues will be posted in the clubhouse and pool area for all homeowners to use whenever necessary to verify that a homeowner is eligible to use the clubhouse and pool facilities.  The height of the fence surrounding the pool is still being reviewed to determine the cost to raise it to a level which would not allow anyone to scale it and enter the pool area unauthorized.  This will have to be addressed prior to the opening of the pool in 2012.  The pool heater status is still researched with Haden HVAC recommending that a part be purchased which would most likely repair the heater.  Board is to follow up on status of this.  Sale of the development was covered by Lisa Mazziotta and she explained that a buyer has been identified and the sale is pending.  All association boards (maintenance, east townhome and condo association) will be meeting at Schrank and Associates on Monday 06-27-11 to discuss the recent letter received from Inland Brokerage (buyer appointed) on the selling of models, finished homes/townhomes and select land parcels in the near future.  

New business discussed:  Homeowner asked about the storage of a boat in someone’s driveway and the board directed this homeowner to contact the Beecher police to address.  Dangerous intersection and hidden drive signs are now posted on Cardinal Creel Boulevard traveling south as you approach Deer Crossing which is the entrance street to the condo area of the development.  Clarification was given about the number of times per month (not less than twice) in which association dues checks are deposited by Schrank and Associates.  The fence on the south side of the bridge on Cardinal Creek Boulevard has begin to tip due to some of the concrete footings being damaged and the Board will address it with the village to see if they will repair.  Sue Darabaris (250 Bald Eagle Lane) complimented the board on the progress of the development.  

There was no further business brought up before the board.

The meeting was adjourned by President Deb Jones at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


_____________________  

Jack Jensen, Secretary

